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ANADOLU EFES BİRACILIK VE MALT SAN. A.Ş. 
 

ANNOUNCEMENT REGARDING THE DEVELOPMENTS ON RUSSIA AND UKRAINE 

February 24, 2022 – We are closely following the developments between Russia and Ukraine, 

where our company has beer operations. 

In Ukraine, we have three breweries in the cities of Chernihiv, Kharkiv and Mykolaiv and we 

have around three thousand employees. As always, our first priority is to ensure the safety of 

our employees. All possible precautions have been taken in this regard.  In addition, all the 

measures have been taken to ensure the safety of our production facilities and infrastructure. 

Accordingly, as of this morning, our breweries were shut down and the sales operations were 

halted. The share of our Ukraine operation in Anadolu Efes sales revenues is 5% and its share 

in EBITDA is 2% as of FY2021. 

In our Russia operation, our production and sales activities continue. 

Our guidance for 2022, which we announced together with our 2021 financials, were based on 

the conditions as of the date of publication. Therefore, we will be closely following the 

developments in the coming days. Depending on the developments, there may be some 

changes in our 2022 guidance. 

Developments will be duly announced. 

We hereby declare that our above statements are in conformity with the principles included in the Capital Markets Board’s Communiqué on Material 

Events, that they fully reflect the information we have acquired, that the information complies with our books, records and documents, that we 

have made our best effort to fully and accurately obtain all information regarding the matter and that we are responsible for this disclosure made 

hereby. 

This is an English translation of the original official public disclosure made by Anadolu Efes in Turkish through the Public Disclosure Platform 

(www.kap.org.tr), for information purposes only. In the event of any discrepancy between this translation and the original Turkish disclosure, the 

original Turkish disclosure shall prevail. Anadolu Efes makes no warranties or representations about the accuracy or completeness of the English 

translation and assumes no liability for any errors, omissions or inaccuracies that may arise from use of this translation. 
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